From: Josiah Holland <

Sent: 6/30/2020 3:29:11 PM

To: Beth Smull <

Subject: Listening Circles

Attachments: image001.png

Hey Beth,

Thanks again for the MI web training with our staff. WOW! It really opened our teachers' eyes a lot to the process we use and how to work with our students. Can we schedule a follow up soon? I'm back in the office from vacation.

Also – I registered too late for the Listening Circle experience and am on a waiting list. Our district is having some trouble navigating some conflict with parent groups and I've floated the idea of hosting a Listening Circle to allow our parents to express how they've been affected by recent events of racism in our country and our community's response to it. They want me to host a community meeting like this and I need some guidance! If I could have a few minutes of your time about Listening circles or some training materials, I'd greatly appreciate it. I have some questions but also just want to know the format, procedure, etc. I've emailed with Vic O'Callaghan and he directed me to you! Do you have his slidedecks from the IIRP world conference?

Thanks for all of your help!

Josiah Holland

Director

Alternative Learning Center

Williamson County Schools

Office: Twitter: @wcsALC

https://www.wcs.edu/district/departments/secondary-education/alc/



From: Josiah Holland <

Sent: 6/30/2020 3:22:00 PM

To: Vic O'Callaghan <

Subject: RE: Listening Circles

Attachments: image001.png

Good afternoon!

Thank you for your kind and thoughtful email. I will always cherish your response and the time you took writing to me.

Would there be a time I could talk to you or Liz about conducting a listening circle with our community? I'd like some training, even if it's brief, in the format and procedures of a listening circle. I've registered for a Listening Circle experience that the IIRP is hosting but the events are full. I'm open most all of this week!

Thank you,

Josiah Holland

Director

Alternative Learning Center

Williamson County Schools

Office:

Twitter: @wcsALC

https://www.wcs.edu/district/departments/secondary-education/alc/



From: Vic O'Callaghan < Sent: Wednesday, June 3, 2020 7:26 PM

To: Josiah Holland <

Subject: Re: Listening Circles

WARNING: EXTERNAL EMAIL - Do not click on links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

Great to hear from you. Sorry we did not get to talk following the our keynote at the conference in 2019. It was a privilege to be able to share our story of how Listening Circles evolved.

At this time, the world is muring through a dark forest of challenge, fear and uncertainty. Here in Australia, we have dodged a bullet, but your land is being hit hard. We watch the nightly news and suffer shock and deep waves of empathy. At the same time, we know that this is where the sprouts of hope begins their mysterious unfolding before our eyes.

We know that Listening Circles have the capacity to allow the 'elephant in the room' to be spoke about. As is racism, sexual abuse is a problem based in our DNA. It takes time to change it, it takes courage to lead and enable people to find their voice.

Personally I think that the video of George Floyd being murdered has change the dynamic, not only in your country, but around the world. We have all now sat in stunned silence as a human being is dying at the hands of another human. On the street. In bright daylight.

In my land, our most oppressed sector is our indigenous people. In the past few days, there have been mass protests in most capital cities. We now have a recent video of a policeman face planing a fifteen year old indigenous kid into the concrete.

What is, is being revealed.

Having said all this... There are two ways in which we can help. One is to offer assistance from here in Australia. The others is to suggest that you contact John Baillie (_______________________________) and/or Beth Smull

We left all our resources with them and they are now conducting training in this process.

My wife Liz will also email you (she is presently off-line) and wants to communicate with you.

Know we are here to support during this very trying time.

Kind regards

Vic O'Callaghan

Mob:

Facebook - http://facebook.com/vic.ocallaghan Linked In - au.linkedin.com/pub/vic-o-callaghan/14/142/210/

Website www.restorativepractices.org.au

.

On 3 Jun 2020, at 11:19 am, Josiah Holland <

Good evening,

I was fortunate to catch your keynote this past year at the IIRP world conference on Listening Circles. I was so struck by it all and the power of the work. I was unable to attend the training but now am in a position where my school district and community is leaning on me to facilitate some of this work given the state of the world. Can you direct me to resources, articles, videos on how to conduct a listening circle where there are victimized people who need to be heard?

Thank you for all you do and the legacy of work you've created. All my best,

Josiah

Josiah Holland

Director
Alternative Learning Center
Williamson County Schools
Office:

Twitter: @wcsALC <image001.png>

From: Josiah Holland <

Sent: 6/30/2020 1:44:26 PM

To: Jason Golden <

Subject: Idea

Good afternoon!

I'm working on an idea with Erin Caceres to present to you to address diversity/racism/cultural competency stuff. We will be getting with you to set up a time to talk soon.

Josiah Holland Director Alternative Learning Center Williamson County Schools